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 1. MEETING FORMAT 

  
 
Meeting Format Notice: 

  

The Parks and Trails Advisory Board will conduct this meeting electronically using 
the Zoom video conference platform. 

Members of the public may listen, view, and/or participate in this meeting using 
Zoom. 

Using Zoom is free of charge. See the instructions below: 

•         To login to the electronic meeting online using your computer,click this link: 

•         Note a passcode may be required:         033830 

•         If you would rather access the meeting via telephone, dial 1-669-900-6833. 
When prompted, enter the following meeting number:   867 2414 1516 

•         If you do not have access to a computer or telephone and would like to take 
part in the meeting, please contact the Sandy Community Center (503-668-
5569) by April 26th and arrangements will be made to facilitate your 
participation. 

 

 2. WORK SESSION 

  
 
Parks and Trails Master Plan - Chapters 5 & 6 Review.  

6:30-8:00pm 

 

 3. ROLL CALL 

   

 

 4. PUBLIC COMMENT 

   

 

 5. CONSENT AGENDA 

   
 

 5.1. Meeting Minutes   
Parks & Trails Advisory Board - 14 Apr 2021 - Minutes - Pdf 

Parks & Trails Advisory Board - 14 Apr 2021 - Minutes - Html 

3 - 18 
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 6. CHANGES TO THE AGENDA 

   

 

 7. NEW BUSINESS 

   

 

 8. OLD BUSINESS 

   

 

 9. STAFF UPDATES 

   

 

 10. ADJOURN 
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MINUTES 

Parks & Trails Advisory Board Meeting 

Wednesday, April 14, 2021 Virtual Via 
Zoom 6:30 PM 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Don Robertson, Board Member, Makoto Lane, Board Member, David Breames, Board 
Member, Sarah Schrodetz, Board Member, Will Toogood, Board Member, and Rachel 
Stephens, Board Member 

 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  

 

STAFF PRESENT: Sarah Richardson, Community Services 

 

MEDIA PRESENT:  
 

1. Meeting Format 
Meeting Format Notice: 

  
The Parks and Trails Advisory Board will conduct this meeting electronically using the Zoom 
video conference platform. 
Members of the public may listen, view, and/or participate in this meeting using Zoom. 
Using Zoom is free of charge. See the instructions below: 

•         To login to the electronic meeting online using your computer, click this link: 

•         Note a passcode may be required:         033830 
•         If you would rather access the meeting via telephone, dial 1-669-900-6833. When 

prompted, enter the following meeting number:    868 4764 3479 
•         If you do not have access to a computer or telephone and would like to take part in 

the meeting, please contact the Sandy Community Center (503-668-5569) by April 
12th and arrangements will be made to facilitate your participation. 

 

 

2. Work Session 

 

  

 

 
 2.1. Parks and Trails Draft Master Plan Review - Chapters 1-4 - Work Session 

 
Tracy Johnson from ESA, the Master Plan Consultants, attended to share 
chapters 1-4 of the draft Parks and Trails Master Plan Update with board 
members.  
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

April 14, 2021 

 

  

Tracy's review included the project goals and progress since the last Master 
Plan, maps of existing Park and Trail inventory, and Level of Service.  

  

In discussing Level of Service, Board member David Breames asked about 
sports fields, specifically baseball fields, and Tracy noted this first part refers to 
the existing inventory/Level of Service, not future plans.  

  

Tracy detailed existing park service areas and where the city is doing well and 
where it is deficient. Depending on the type of park the goal is to have a park 
within a 1/4 mile or 1/2 mile of walking distance. Plan looks at geographic 
distribution and where service needs to improve. 

Tracy noted barriers to access that includes Hwy. 26 and Hwy. 211.  

  

Tracy reviewed the Needs Analysis included in the plan. This details where we 
are currently and identifies what we need now and in the future. Developed 
with the Technical Advisory Committee, city staff and public outreach/input.  
Includes what we have heard from the community with regard to needs. Goal 
is to reduce the reliance on Mini Parks and identifies that there is a deficiency 
in Community Parks. The city could use a few more Neighborhood Parks, and 
targeting more Natural and Open Space (about 15 acres per 1,000 residents) 
than what was included in the original Master Plan. Added a new level of 
service for trails (aiming for the top of the range) as the public identified a 
desire for trail connectivity around town.  

  

Makoto Lane asked if Trails and Natural and Open Space should be the same 
category. Tracy noted there are a variety of trail types from narrow natural 
surface to wider paved trails, and there are a lot of different user types.  

  

Second part of Needs Analysis shows what acreage is needed today for current 
population. Mini Parks none is needed, Neighborhood Parks about 6 more 
acres, Community Parks about 23 more acres, Natural and Open Space there is 
currently a surplus.  

  

David Breames asked the question about how neighborhood parks are 
developed and funded. Tracy talked about land dedication and fee in lieu 
options of acquiring acreage for neighborhood parks. This will be covered 
more in depth in the next work session.  

  

Also looked at individual facilities and the recommended service that is 
recommended.  
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

April 14, 2021 

 

In the next work session on April 28th Tracy will review the recommendations 
related to the Needs Analysis.  

  

David Breames asked why there is a park designated at Champion Way. Sarah 
Richardson explained there is a neighborhood there.  

  

Makoto Lane asked about what grazing land/pasture denotes. When parks are 
acquired they generally have a designated future use.  They are undeveloped 
but not yet serving the community at the level of a neighborhood park etc.  
Need to plan for the development/funding of the park. All of noted plots were 
acquired to be developed parks rather than open space.  

  

Makoto Lane asked if there was a danger in the city becoming too lax in 
acquiring land for future parks. 

The city has a requirement to update plans for all kinds of things and Parks and 
Trails are part of it. The plans should cover incremental growth and 
acquisition. It is part of the responsibility of the Parks and Trails board to bring 
things forward to advance the Parks and Trails Master Plan.  

  

Makoto Lane doesn't believe the city can ever have enough open space. Tracy 
noted that usually the natural/open space is acquired primarily by donation 
and there is nothing keeping the city from exceeding the plan goals. Finding 
funds to purchase open space for preservation when you have deficiencies in 
more active park types can be tougher.  
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

April 14, 2021 

 

  

  

   
 

3. Roll Call  
 

4. Public Comment 

  

 

 
 4.1. Off Leash Dogs in Parks 

 
Eric Walland attended to talk with the board about issues with dogs at 
Bornstedt Park.  

Eric has lived in Sandy for about 16 years. They love Bornstedt Park.  

  

Concerned about off leash dogs in the park, and it being treated as an off leash 
dog park.  

Eric stated in the last month there have been more dog attacks from off leash 
dogs to dogs on leash. Stated that children are getting hurt. The neighbors 
have come to Eric to talk about the concerns.  

Has been working with Kevin Moody of Sandy PD and Sarah Richardson about 
a solution. 

  

Biggest concern is dogs out in the park that are unsupervised. They are let out 
of their front doors without anyone going with them to the park. Neighbors 
have talked with these neighbors and Code Enforcement has given warnings 
but they continue to let their dogs out. Neighbors are afraid to walk their dogs 
in the park out of concern for the safety of their on leash dogs. There has been 
a decline in the use of the park to walk, to have picnics, baseball and soccer 
practices etc.  

  

There is a sign with a dog station and the city ordinance but it is only at one 
entrance.  

Common sense should dictate behavior,  but it is not at this park. How do we 
address this issue? We need enforcement, more signs, communication? How 
do we involve the neighborhood?  

  

Sarah Richardson noted that she had not had a chance yet to follow up with 
officer Moody and had talked with Eric about the possibility of additional 
signage. Sarah intends to follow up with Officer Moody about where he is with 
the issue. More signage that lists the fines for off leash and at large dogs could 
be added.  
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

April 14, 2021 

 

  

Eric mentioned that some neighbors have suggested a fenced dog park in the 
neighborhood but understands that there may not be the budget to build and 
maintain a dog park.  

  

Don Robertson noted that the city is looking at building another dog park 
closer to the SE end of town. Notes it will not solve the problem of the at large 
dogs who are not supervised. Don noted enforcement is the likely solution and 
not something the Parks Board can do.  Notes that Code Enforcement is aware 
and working on the problem. The board can recommend additional signage 
and thinks it could be appropriate in additional locations. 

  

Mary Casey believes that this is an issue beyond just Bornstedt Park and we 
need to educate owners. Notes she cannot walk her dogs in her neighborhood 
because of loose dogs, and Eric notes he does not take his dogs to Bornstedt 
anymore.  

  

Eric wanted the board to know how extensive the issue has become. Need 
enforcement, signage and education.  

  

Makota Lane noted that there is area for a dog park at Bornstedt but 
understands the cost adds up. Not a big proponent of a lot of signs, becomes 
sign pollution. Hesitates to put signs up and down the street. Maybe 
temporary signage.  

  

Don suggests we register this as a regular agenda item and talk about 
education and other solutions. Agrees the issue is not isolated to Bornstedt 
Park.  

  

Rachel Stephens thinks we might need a few more signs and something that 
indicates the fine. Deserves further discussion. 

  

Don Robertson suggests we schedule it for the May or June meeting.  

  

  

  

   
 

5. Consent Agenda  
 
 5.1.   
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

April 14, 2021 

 

Note Mary Casey was present for the February 10th board meeting. Needs to 
be added to the back end of the meeting software.  
 
Mary Casey moved to adopt the minutes as amended.  

Seconded by Rachel Stephens 

Motion passed. 

  

Revision: Correct the motion for the minutes. Remove Don as making the 
motion to accept the minutes.  
 

CARRIED.  
 

6. Changes to the Agenda   
 6.1. Rachel Stephens would like to discuss Tickle Creek Trail.  

 
Rachel Stephens noted that after the ice storm there was a lot of debris. It was 
cleared and wondering about fire safety. What does the city do to help 
mitigate fire danger? 

  

Don Robertson noted that fire danger was higher and a concern in Ashland 
and that it is getting dryer in Sandy. Agrees we need to look at the handling of 
debris. In Ashland they would use the debris to do things like block off areas 
that were not meant to be trails, they would salvage some and offer it as a fuel 
source. They would leave some in the stream and surrounding area for 
habitat. They strived for a balance.  

  

Sarah Richardson will follow up with Parks Maintenance about what their 
plan/objective is for clearing debris along the trail.  

  

Mary Casey asked if the Fire Department would know what to do. Could be a 
fire break potentially between neighborhoods.  

  

Rachel Stephens asked that the subject be added to the next agenda.  

  

Makoto Lane noted the advantage to providing habitat and understands the 
need for fire management as well. Agrees there is a middle ground.  

  

Rachel Stephens expressed concerns about damaged trees on the trails.  

Don Robertson asked Sarah Richardson to reach out to Joe Preston to get 
more information.  
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

April 14, 2021 

 

Sarah reminded the board about the SOLVE event coming up on Saturday. It is 
a community clean up opportunity.  

   
 

7. New Business  
 

8. Old Business  
 

9. STAFF UPDATES   
 9.1. Public Meeting Law Review 

 
Jeff Aprati, City Recorder attended to review Public Meeting Law.  

ORS Chapter 192 summarized.  

Meetings must be publicized in advance and materials need to be available for 
public review. 

Minutes - either written or the meeting is recorded is the min. requirement.  

What constitutes public record was reviewed.  

Personal Email accts., and devices - those accounts could be subject to a public 
record search.   

  

Mary Casey asked about options for not using personal email. Makoto Lane 
suggested setting up a separate account. Jeff Aprati suggested IT might be able 
to set up city accounts, although there is likely a cost associated with those 
email accounts. Don Robertson asked if Jeff could find out if they could use a 
city email address. They could also be made public so that citizens could 
contact board members.  

  

   

 

 
 9.2. Community Garden 

 
Sarah Richardson updated the board on the plan to do repairs in the garden. 
The Ant Farm provided an affordable bid and will be adding brackets to beds 
that need support. We thank them for the collaboration.  

  

The Ant Farm may have some of their youth core visit the garden during the 
growing season to help with maintenance and they will have one garden bed 
to tend to as well. If gardeners have excess produce from their gardens The 
Ant Farm might be interested in the donation of the produce to sell at the 
Farmer's Market to support their fundraising efforts.  

  

Garden is sold out for the 2nd year in a row.  
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

April 14, 2021 

 

  

    
 9.3. Council Adoption Pesticide Policy 

 
Sarah Richardson updated the board on Council's Adoption of the Pesticide 
Policy.  

Sarah noted that Shelley Denison from the Planning Department is proposing 
that the city work to be designated as a Bee City.   

 

 
 9.4.    

 

10. Adjourn  
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MINUTES
Parks & Trails Advisory Board Meeting

Wednesday, April 14, 2021 Virtual Via Zoom 
6:30 PM

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Don Robertson, Board Member, Makoto Lane, Board Member, David Breames, Board 
Member, Sarah Schrodetz, Board Member, Will Toogood, Board Member, and Rachel 
Stephens, Board Member

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:

STAFF PRESENT: Sarah Richardson, Community Services

MEDIA PRESENT:

1. Meeting Format
Meeting Format Notice:
 
The Parks and Trails Advisory Board will conduct this meeting electronically using the Zoom 
video conference platform.
Members of the public may listen, view, and/or participate in this meeting using Zoom.
Using Zoom is free of charge. See the instructions below:

         To login to the electronic meeting online using your computer, click this link:
         Note a passcode may be required:         033830
         If you would rather access the meeting via telephone, dial 1-669-900-6833. When 

prompted, enter the following meeting number:    868 4764 3479
         If you do not have access to a computer or telephone and would like to take part in 

the meeting, please contact the Sandy Community Center (503-668-5569) by April 
12th and arrangements will be made to facilitate your participation.

2. Work Session

 

2.1. Parks and Trails Draft Master Plan Review - Chapters 1-4 - Work Session

Tracy Johnson from ESA, the Master Plan Consultants, attended to share 
chapters 1-4 of the draft Parks and Trails Master Plan Update with board 
members. 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
April 14, 2021

 
Tracy's review included the project goals and progress since the last Master 
Plan, maps of existing Park and Trail inventory, and Level of Service. 
 
In discussing Level of Service, Board member David Breames asked about 
sports fields, specifically baseball fields, and Tracy noted this first part refers to 
the existing inventory/Level of Service, not future plans. 
 
Tracy detailed existing park service areas and where the city is doing well and 
where it is deficient. Depending on the type of park the goal is to have a park 
within a 1/4 mile or 1/2 mile of walking distance. Plan looks at geographic 
distribution and where service needs to improve.
Tracy noted barriers to access that includes Hwy. 26 and Hwy. 211. 
 
Tracy reviewed the Needs Analysis included in the plan. This details where we 
are currently and identifies what we need now and in the future. Developed 
with the Technical Advisory Committee, city staff and public outreach/input.  
Includes what we have heard from the community with regard to needs. Goal 
is to reduce the reliance on Mini Parks and identifies that there is a deficiency 
in Community Parks. The city could use a few more Neighborhood Parks, and 
targeting more Natural and Open Space (about 15 acres per 1,000 residents) 
than what was included in the original Master Plan. Added a new level of 
service for trails (aiming for the top of the range) as the public identified a 
desire for trail connectivity around town. 
 
Makoto Lane asked if Trails and Natural and Open Space should be the same 
category. Tracy noted there are a variety of trail types from narrow natural 
surface to wider paved trails, and there are a lot of different user types. 
 
Second part of Needs Analysis shows what acreage is needed today for current 
population. Mini Parks none is needed, Neighborhood Parks about 6 more 
acres, Community Parks about 23 more acres, Natural and Open Space there is 
currently a surplus. 
 
David Breames asked the question about how neighborhood parks are 
developed and funded. Tracy talked about land dedication and fee in lieu 
options of acquiring acreage for neighborhood parks. This will be covered 
more in depth in the next work session. 
 
Also looked at individual facilities and the recommended service that is 
recommended. 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
April 14, 2021

In the next work session on April 28th Tracy will review the recommendations 
related to the Needs Analysis. 
 
David Breames asked why there is a park designated at Champion Way. Sarah 
Richardson explained there is a neighborhood there. 
 
Makoto Lane asked about what grazing land/pasture denotes. When parks are 
acquired they generally have a designated future use.  They are undeveloped 
but not yet serving the community at the level of a neighborhood park etc.  
Need to plan for the development/funding of the park. All of noted plots were 
acquired to be developed parks rather than open space. 
 
Makoto Lane asked if there was a danger in the city becoming too lax in 
acquiring land for future parks.
The city has a requirement to update plans for all kinds of things and Parks and 
Trails are part of it. The plans should cover incremental growth and 
acquisition. It is part of the responsibility of the Parks and Trails board to bring 
things forward to advance the Parks and Trails Master Plan. 
 
Makoto Lane doesn't believe the city can ever have enough open space. Tracy 
noted that usually the natural/open space is acquired primarily by donation 
and there is nothing keeping the city from exceeding the plan goals. Finding 
funds to purchase open space for preservation when you have deficiencies in 
more active park types can be tougher. 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
April 14, 2021

 
 
 

3. Roll Call

4. Public Comment
 

4.1. Off Leash Dogs in Parks

Eric Walland attended to talk with the board about issues with dogs at 
Bornstedt Park. 
Eric has lived in Sandy for about 16 years. They love Bornstedt Park. 
 
Concerned about off leash dogs in the park, and it being treated as an off leash 
dog park. 
Eric stated in the last month there have been more dog attacks from off leash 
dogs to dogs on leash. Stated that children are getting hurt. The neighbors 
have come to Eric to talk about the concerns. 
Has been working with Kevin Moody of Sandy PD and Sarah Richardson about 
a solution.
 
Biggest concern is dogs out in the park that are unsupervised. They are let out 
of their front doors without anyone going with them to the park. Neighbors 
have talked with these neighbors and Code Enforcement has given warnings 
but they continue to let their dogs out. Neighbors are afraid to walk their dogs 
in the park out of concern for the safety of their on leash dogs. There has been 
a decline in the use of the park to walk, to have picnics, baseball and soccer 
practices etc. 
 
There is a sign with a dog station and the city ordinance but it is only at one 
entrance. 
Common sense should dictate behavior,  but it is not at this park. How do we 
address this issue? We need enforcement, more signs, communication? How 
do we involve the neighborhood? 
 
Sarah Richardson noted that she had not had a chance yet to follow up with 
officer Moody and had talked with Eric about the possibility of additional 
signage. Sarah intends to follow up with Officer Moody about where he is with 
the issue. More signage that lists the fines for off leash and at large dogs could 
be added. 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
April 14, 2021

 
Eric mentioned that some neighbors have suggested a fenced dog park in the 
neighborhood but understands that there may not be the budget to build and 
maintain a dog park. 
 
Don Robertson noted that the city is looking at building another dog park 
closer to the SE end of town. Notes it will not solve the problem of the at large 
dogs who are not supervised. Don noted enforcement is the likely solution and 
not something the Parks Board can do.  Notes that Code Enforcement is aware 
and working on the problem. The board can recommend additional signage 
and thinks it could be appropriate in additional locations.
 
Mary Casey believes that this is an issue beyond just Bornstedt Park and we 
need to educate owners. Notes she cannot walk her dogs in her neighborhood 
because of loose dogs, and Eric notes he does not take his dogs to Bornstedt 
anymore. 
 
Eric wanted the board to know how extensive the issue has become. Need 
enforcement, signage and education. 
 
Makota Lane noted that there is area for a dog park at Bornstedt but 
understands the cost adds up. Not a big proponent of a lot of signs, becomes 
sign pollution. Hesitates to put signs up and down the street. Maybe 
temporary signage. 
 
Don suggests we register this as a regular agenda item and talk about 
education and other solutions. Agrees the issue is not isolated to Bornstedt 
Park. 
 
Rachel Stephens thinks we might need a few more signs and something that 
indicates the fine. Deserves further discussion.
 
Don Robertson suggests we schedule it for the May or June meeting. 
 
 
 
 

5. Consent Agenda

5.1.
Note Mary Casey was present for the February 10th board meeting. Needs to 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
April 14, 2021

be added to the back end of the meeting software. 

Mary Casey moved to adopt the minutes as amended. 
Seconded by Rachel Stephens
Motion passed.
 
Revision: Correct the motion for the minutes. Remove Don as making the 
motion to accept the minutes. 

CARRIED.

6. Changes to the Agenda

6.1. Rachel Stephens would like to discuss Tickle Creek Trail. 

Rachel Stephens noted that after the ice storm there was a lot of debris. It was 
cleared and wondering about fire safety. What does the city do to help 
mitigate fire danger?
 
Don Robertson noted that fire danger was higher and a concern in Ashland 
and that it is getting dryer in Sandy. Agrees we need to look at the handling of 
debris. In Ashland they would use the debris to do things like block off areas 
that were not meant to be trails, they would salvage some and offer it as a fuel 
source. They would leave some in the stream and surrounding area for 
habitat. They strived for a balance. 
 
Sarah Richardson will follow up with Parks Maintenance about what their 
plan/objective is for clearing debris along the trail. 
 
Mary Casey asked if the Fire Department would know what to do. Could be a 
fire break potentially between neighborhoods. 
 
Rachel Stephens asked that the subject be added to the next agenda. 
 
Makoto Lane noted the advantage to providing habitat and understands the 
need for fire management as well. Agrees there is a middle ground. 
 
Rachel Stephens expressed concerns about damaged trees on the trails. 
Don Robertson asked Sarah Richardson to reach out to Joe Preston to get 
more information. 
 
Sarah reminded the board about the SOLVE event coming up on Saturday. It is 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
April 14, 2021

a community clean up opportunity. 
 

7. New Business

8. Old Business

9. STAFF UPDATES

9.1. Public Meeting Law Review

Jeff Aprati, City Recorder attended to review Public Meeting Law. 
ORS Chapter 192 summarized. 
Meetings must be publicized in advance and materials need to be available for 
public review.
Minutes - either written or the meeting is recorded is the min. requirement. 
What constitutes public record was reviewed. 
Personal Email accts., and devices - those accounts could be subject to a public 
record search.  
 
Mary Casey asked about options for not using personal email. Makoto Lane 
suggested setting up a separate account. Jeff Aprati suggested IT might be able 
to set up city accounts, although there is likely a cost associated with those 
email accounts. Don Robertson asked if Jeff could find out if they could use a 
city email address. They could also be made public so that citizens could 
contact board members. 
 
 

9.2. Community Garden

Sarah Richardson updated the board on the plan to do repairs in the garden. 
The Ant Farm provided an affordable bid and will be adding brackets to beds 
that need support. We thank them for the collaboration. 
 
The Ant Farm may have some of their youth core visit the garden during the 
growing season to help with maintenance and they will have one garden bed 
to tend to as well. If gardeners have excess produce from their gardens The 
Ant Farm might be interested in the donation of the produce to sell at the 
Farmer's Market to support their fundraising efforts. 
 
Garden is sold out for the 2nd year in a row. 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
April 14, 2021

 

9.3. Council Adoption Pesticide Policy

Sarah Richardson updated the board on Council's Adoption of the Pesticide 
Policy. 
Sarah noted that Shelley Denison from the Planning Department is proposing 
that the city work to be designated as a Bee City. 

9.4.

10. Adjourn
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